
MINUTES OF THE CONFERENCE CALL OF THE NORTH DAKOTA BOARD OF PHYSICAL THERAPY                

August 10th, 2021 

 Board President Jeanne DeKrey called the meeting to order at noon on Tuesday, August 10th, 

2021. Present: Board members; Jeanne DeKrey, Cassie Christensen, Justin Berry and Daniel Conn; 

Executive Officer Bruce Wessman; Absent: Board member Marcus Hieb; American Physical Therapy 

Association –North Dakota (APTA-ND) physical therapist liaison Brittany Anderson and APTA-ND physical 

therapist assistant liaison Wendy McGinley.    

 Course Approval: The board discussed adding the course “Diagnostic Imaging for Physical 

Therapist” to the list of continuing competence activities it would accept to allow non DPT’s/tDPT’s to 

order plain film X-rays. This course is offered by Mitch Wolden, PT, DPT, PhD and James Schanandore, 

PhD. It was moved by Justin Berry, seconded by Cassie Christensen, and approved unanimously to add 

this course to the list of board approved continuing competence activities that upon completion will 

allow a non DPT or Non tDPT to order plain film X-rays. 

With no further business appearing, board president DeKrey adjourned meeting at 12:11 PM. 

 /S/ Bruce Wessman     /S/ Jeanne DeKrey 

Executive Officer     Board President 


